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Secretary
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Australian Senate
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Dear Ms Donaldson

Accountability to the Senate in relation to government contracts

Thank you for your letter of 17 April 2000 seeking advice on whether the Gazette Publishing System can be adapted to accommodate the contract data collection requirements proposed in General Business Notice of Motion 489.

As you would be aware, the Department of Finance and Administration (DOFA) is responsible for government procurement policy, including the requirement for Commonwealth agencies to report information about contracts and standing offers with a value of $2,000 or more in the Commonwealth Purchasing and Disposal Gazette.  Under a Service Level Agreement with DOFA, the Office for Government Online is responsible for implementing and maintaining arrangements for Commonwealth agencies to discharge this reporting requirement.  These arrangements are provided through the Gazette Publishing System (GaPS, at www.contracts.gov.au) which became operational in December 1999 and replaced the former Transigo arrangements.

The Gazette Publishing System collects information about contracts entered into by Commonwealth agencies with a value of $2,000 or more, including details of the contractor and the matters covered by each contract.  This information must be provided by an agency within six weeks of entering into the contract.

Procurement reporting requirements are a matter for the Minister for Finance and Administration.  At the present time, GaPS does not collect information on the confidentiality of contracts entered into.  To provide this information may not be a simple process as Agency financial systems and GaPS would require re-design.  Business processes within Agencies would also require re-design. 

The proposal includes a requirement to report on contracts which may have been notified during the previous reporting period, but are still not fully performed (clause 2(a)).   Information about the performance or non-performance of contracts is not currently collected.  Again, a decision by the Government to collect this information would require considerable re-design of Agency systems and GaPS. 

Please contact Mr Gary Allan, General Manager, Government Electronic Business Group (phone: (02) 6271-1622; e-mail: gary.allan@ogo.gov.au) if you require evidence to be provided to the Committee.

Yours sincerely

Glenys Roper

Chief Executive

5 May, 2000
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